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Naming of Schools and School Buildings    

 

It is the policy of the Paso Robles Joint Unified School District that district schools be named consistent 

with the following regulations. 

 

K-8 Schools 

 

All schools shall be named after former educators who served the Paso Robles Public Schools with 

distinction. 

 

9-12 Schools 

 

All new schools constructed after June 1, 1987, shall be named after former educators who served the 

Paso Robles Joint Union High School District with distinction. (This policy does not apply to the existing 

schools--Paso Robles High School and Liberty High School.) 

 

9-12 Athletic Fields 

 

Upon request of patrons of the district, the Governing Board may convene the School Naming Committee 

to consider the naming of high school athletic fields. Such fields shall not have been previously named 

and may only be named after former teachers or coaches who, in the opinion of the naming committee, 

have distinguished themselves in the cause of school athletics. 

 

School Buildings 

 

School buildings are to be unnamed. No building shall be named after a person either living or dead. 

 

The Board further establishes the School Naming Committee to be appointed by the Board. This 

committee shall be comprised of former district educators. The committee shall make recommendations 

for the naming of sites. The committee shall serve for life or until such time as a member resigns or is no 

longer able to serve. Following the recommendations of the Naming Committee the Board shall choose 

the name for the school or field. 
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